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NOTICE TO OPERATORS 
2024-12 

November 5, 2024 

DIGITAL NOTICE TO OPERATORS 

The California Geologic Energy Management Division (CalGEM) is issuing this notice to 
inform operators that CalGEM will no longer be sending Notice to Operators (“NTO”) 
through hardcopy mail. Moving forward, NTOs will only be published on the Department 
of Conservation’s website, linked below.  

https://www.conservation.ca.gov/calgem/for_operators/Pages/NoticetoOperat
or.aspx 

While NTOs will only be published on the Department’s website, CalGEM will continue to 
send hardcopy mail in limited situations, including notices of assessment, notices of 
proposed rulemaking action, and orders.  

Operators are required to have an up-to-date agent on file with CalGEM. (Pub. 
Resources Code, § 3200.) Agent and contact information can be updated using the 
link below or via the attached Oil and Gas Organization Information (OG150) form. 

https://wellstar-
public.conservation.ca.gov/General/Account/PublicEntry?returnUrl=%2F 

Completed forms may be submitted via WellSTAR or email to CalGEM’s Operational 
Management Unit at CalGEMSupport@conservation.ca.gov. 

 
____________________________ 
Doug Ito 
State Oil and Gas Supervisor 
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